FOXWOOD HOME OWNERS

ASSOCIATION MINUTES

Tuesday
April 23rd, 2019

Kevin Finnegan - President o William Austin - Vice-President
June Dolson - Secretary o Glenn Munson - Corresponding Secretary
Laura Bott - Treasurer

Meeting called to order at 7 pm

Flag Salute and Invocation by Vice-President William Austin.

Welcome all! Kevin commented that after a cold winter ... it looks like nice weather is
finally on the way.

There is a quorum present at tonight's meeting.

Dues are due ... Please check list and make sure your dues are up-to-date.

Welcome new HOA member Carol Wilder in #113.

Medicine bottles are still available to put in your refrigerator with medical information

enclosed for Ambulance EMT's in case of an emergency.
Remember card and exercise rooms are off limits to anyone under age 16 ... and both rooms
are always off-limits when a rental party is using the Clubhouse.

Thanks to our coffee ladies Eileen Moylan, Angela Pecoraro and Ellen Spina. And also thanks
to our 50/50 guys ... Frank Wildenauer and Carlo Pecoraro.

Web Site is moving along and doing well. Sign up with your e-mail address to get Website
information and advance notices.

Bocce sign-up sheet is available. Bocce is on Tuesdays evenings beginning June 4th.

Light will be added for third Bocce Court.behind clubhouse will be added to third bocce court.

Horseshoes with Bob Edwards on Saturday mornings ... weather permitting.

GOLF with Jerry Dolson is running well. Either call Jerry at 727-7871 or just show
up on a Tuesday at 12:30 for 1:36 tee-off time.

There was a 2 hour delay for Foxwood's Easter Egg Hunt for "resident's grand-children” which
was a success afer delay.

Once again PLEASE TAKE NOTE to CLEAN UP AFTER PETS and DO NOT SPEED!

Motion was made by Jim Windsor and seconded by Joe LaGennusa for $1500 for the 4th of
July party at the Pool/Clubhouse. Allin favor.

Please call and thank our advertisers. They are a big support of our HOA functions.

Yard Sale will be Saturday, September 21st. For information call the Cacciola's at 884-0423.

All is going well with the "Gate, Guard and Ambulances".
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Hazardous materials collection will be on Saturday, June 1st. VOLUNTEERS are NEEDED to
help on the truck. Please call Kevin if you can help out.

Exercise equipment is working well. Class of 8 attended training course on how to use this
new equipment.

Kevin spoke to Peter. "Tic Control" around the clubhouse contract has been signed.

Water Mains will be flushed in Riverhead ... then also flushed here in Foxwood.

Monday garbage collection does not handle large pieces of garbage like furniture and
mattresses. Please call the office for a large trash pickup.

The Mail Box Islands are being cleaned.

Flowers will be put in to "spruce-up" our Foxwood entrance.

White line at gate entrance will be re-painted.

Work is being done on the pool.

People are still getting lost ... Kevin has suggested new signs for both Section | and Il in our
Foxwood community.

Judy Lanning commented that hand soap is needed in the bathrooms. She also suggested
that we please leave food donations at the mail boxes on Saturday, May 11th.

Ellen Spina urged all to sign up for Cinco de Mayo on May 5th. It will be a "pot-luck” dinner.
Just show up ... it is not a Recreation run affair.

Minutes are no longer read at our monthly HOA meetings as per a motion made by Pete Mosia
back in April of 2016 to disperse with the reading of the minutes at a meeting since
minutes are put on the Website and a copy is also put in the Library within a few days
after a Tuesday night HOA meeting.

Treasurer's report by Laura Bott. Motion to accept minutes by Ann Ray and seconded by Ann
Marco. Allin favor. See attached.

Corresponding Secretary report by Glenn Munson. See attached.

Recreation Committee report by Judy Ogiejko. See attached.

No new business ... No old business.

50/50 by Carlo Pecoraro and Frank Wildenauer:

40% or 2nd place of $22.50 Eileen Moylan #32
60% or 1st place of $34.50to ... Pete Mosia #54

Just a reminder to water every other day.

Next HOA meeting is Tuesday, May 28th.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted
June Dolson, Secretary
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HOA FINANCIAL REPORTFOR  “{ (73] (¢ MEETING
| R i

Opening Balance

pate 3|2 6/ 1G | 718277

Reciepts

Foxtales Advertising

1S, 00 |

Club House Rental

Association Dues

50/50 HOA meeting

Refunds from Rec Comm
| |

Total Revenues

{ |

Disbursements !

Foxtail Printing & Supplies

Security Refunds

Calling Post

Office Supplies

Miscellaneous

Photography Supplies

Correspondence Supplies

Refreshments & Kitchen Supplies

4ol

Donations

\Co. 0o

Recreation Subsidies

Total Disbursements

Closing Balance

Date Gh|23\\%




CORRESPONDING SECRETARY'S
REPORT

By: Glenn Munson

Tuesday, April March 23rd, 2019

Get Well Cards Sent to:

Joann lovino #82
Eileen McNell #58

Sympathy Card Sent to:

Kathleen DeCabia #62
On the passing of her brother Thomas Kelly Jr.

Thank You Cards Received from:

Eileen McNell #58

Dianne Massiello #209
Outreach, St. Isidores & St. John's
for Easter candy and food donations



Foxwood Village Recreation Committee
Financial Statement of Activities

March 26, 2019 - April 23, 2019
Reported at the April 23rd HOA Meeting

Yae/ 9

Feb=22,20197, Opening Balance $2,026.23
Receipts $0.00
Total Receipts $0.00
2026.23 Sub Total $2,026.23|
Disbursements
Easter Egg Hunt Supplies $108.56
Purchase of Clear Plastic Crates $29.55
Easter Egg Jut Cupcakes $13.98
Total Disbursements $152.09
Balance As of 4/23/19 $1,874.14
Checkbook Account Balance as of 2726710 4/ 3 / 9 $1,874.14
Bank Account Balance as of 2/267/19 o / 93 // ? $1,912.14
Difference -$38.00

Item 1 Check #1887 for $38.00
not yet cleared



